

Town of Buxton 185 Portland Road, Buxton, ME 04093 Phone: (207) 929-5191

Board of Selectmen Minutes 01/07/2015

<u>Town of Buxton</u> <u>Minutes for January 7, 2015 Selectmen's Meeting</u>

Prepared by: Beverly Gammon

Members Present: Clifford L. Emery, Jean C. Harmon, Penny J. Booker, Peter E. W. Burns, Dennis P. Santolucito

Others Present: Dave Harmon, Michael Grovo

Selectmen's Meeting Agenda

• Call to Order

The meeting was called to order at 7:03 PM.

• <u>Pledge of Allegiance</u>

Chairman Emery led the recital.

• Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes

Selectmen Meeting Minutes December 17, 2014 Approved 5-0

• Discussion held between 5:00 & 7:00 p.m.

At 5:30 the Board had a discussion with the EMA Director.

At 6:00 PM the Police Chief was in. They went over some day-to-day issues and things going on in the Department and the community.

The Board went into Executive Session on a personnel matter at 6:37 PM per 1 M.R.S.A. 405 (6) (A). The Board came out of Executive Session at 6:49 PM.

Other than that the Selectmen discussed what they have been doing over the holidays. Selectman Emery said although the Board did not meet for the last two weeks, the Selectmen have been in and taking care of business.

• Review of Correspondence

- Letter from Frank Sherburne, Superintendent of Schools Re: Annual Community Budget Forum Meeting January 12 at the Transportation Building located at the bus garage
- Letter from Doug Denico, Director Maine Forest Service Re: Shoreland Zoning Ordinance
- Email from Dave Francoeur, Deputy Director, York County EMA Re: Announcing New Director

• Review of Projects and Issues

Selectman Burns has been away on vacation. He returned Monday and since then has been reading mail and getting caught up on things.

Selectman Booker reported that she was out part of the time over the holidays. Other than that she has been in each day handling day-to-day, normal things that have gone on.

Selectman Santolucito reported that he attended the SAD 6 Budget Advisory Committee meeting with some of the other Selectmen on December 22. He commented on the website that Bill Brockman put up and said it is fantastic. He also talked about how transparent the district has made the whole budget process and encouraged people to attend the meetings. He said this is the time for input on the school budget and this administration has made the information very easy to get.

Selectman Harmon said it is coming up on budget time and the Board needs to have a workshop to get ready for that. She said the Board has been notified of a meeting next Thursday on Stackpole Creek Bridge and she is planning to attend that in the afternoon, and the school district meeting on the 12th.

Selectman Emery reported that he has been in quite a few times over the last two weeks, talking with Department Heads, going through some issues, giving advice when advice was asked for, and trying to stay out of the way when he needs to. He talked about how busy the 12th is going to be with all the meetings and said he is going to the Planning Board Meeting. They are having a workshop on the road upgrade they are working on. He said the upgrade will have a very positive effect for the town and it will be voted on at a Special Town Meeting that will be coming up soon.

• Old Business

None

• New Business

None

• Executive Orders

E.O. 141501003 – An order to approve 32 hours of vacation time for Greg Heffernan Approved 5-0

E.O. 141501004 – An order to approve Abatement of Real Estate Taxes in the amount of \$472.44 for [Map 4, Lot 51-3] Approved 5-0

E.O. 141501005 – An order to approve an Application for a Veteran Exemption for [Map 9, Lot 26B] Approved 5-0

E.O. 141501006 – An order to approve an Application for a Veteran Exemption for [Map 2, Lot 59-2 Approved 5-0

E.O. 141501007 – An order to appoint Ansel E. Stevens to the position of a Trustee to Berry Memorial Library to be effective until December 31, 2017
Approved 5-0

• Executive Orders by Initiative

None

• Accounts Payable and Payroll Warrants

The Accounts Payable Warrant this week was \$64,308.48. E.O. 141501001 – An order approving expenditures as documented in the Accounts Payable Warrant #062 Approved 5-0

The Payroll Warrant was \$61,018.05. E.O. 141501002 – An order approving expenditures as documented in Payroll Warrant #061 Approved 5-0

• Next Meeting of the Board

Planning Board Meeting Monday, January 12 at 7:00 PM

Twelve Town Group Meeting Monday, January 12 at Waterboro Town Hall, at 6:30 PM

SAD 6 Municipal Officer Meeting Monday, January 12 at 7:00 PM at the Bus Garage

Board of Selectmen Meeting Wednesday, January 14 at 7:00 PM

SAD 6 Budget Advisory Committee Meeting at 6:00 PM Thursday, January 15 at Central Office

• Other Business

Reminder that the hours of operation for the Transfer Station just changed. New hours are now 9:00~AM - 5:00~PM on Tuesdays instead of $10:00~AM \sim 6:00~PM$, and 8:00~AM - 4:00~PM on Thursdays & Saturdays.

Buxton Recreation has discounted Portland Dine Around Club Cards available for \$25.00 versus the normal \$29.95. We also have Lost Valley Ski tickets for \$25.00 vs. \$40.00 gate price, and Attitash/Wildcat tickets for \$10 off gate prices. For more information you may contact Tashia Pinkham, Recreation Director at 929-8381.

Selectman Harmon added that the Recreation Department also has snowshoes available to rent.

Selectman Burns said the elected officials he mentioned earlier that have been invited to the SAD 6 Municipal Officer Meeting Monday, January 12, are elected Augusta officials, State Legislators and State Representatives. He said it will be an interesting meeting and he encouraged people to go to the meeting to hear the discussion.

Selectman Burns advised Time Warner customers to look closely at their next bill because there are going to be some significant increases. For those who rent an internet modem, the cost will increase from \$5.99/month to \$8.00/month. He said that there are other alternatives and suggested that anyone who rents a box contact Time Warner, get a list of approved brand names, and consider buying their own. The cost is usually less than \$100 and it would pay for itself in less than a year. Selectman Burns cautioned folks not to contact him. He has no control over any of the increased rates and it has nothing to do with our contract with them. This is for internet users.

Public Comments and Ouestions

Chief Grovo went over statistics for the past couple weeks. He said there were approximately 312 calls.

Chief Grovo talked about the Police Department having to close down Flaggy Meadow Road a few days ago because there was an individual with arrest warrants in the area. State Police were called in but by the time they got all set up, the individual left Buxton. He was finally arrested today in Massachusetts. Chief Grovo thanked everyone for their patience.

Chief Grovo talked about a scam on Craig's List where an individual is advertising to sell seasoned fire wood, taking money for it, and not delivering the wood. He gave a couple of examples of people who paid but never received the wood, and encouraged people to contact the police if they have been caught in the scam or have questions.

Executive Session

None

• Adjournment

Motion made and seconded to adjourn the Meeting at 7:25 PM Approved 5-0 paste minutes here